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January 12, 2015.

Dear students and parents,

This year we have been the fortunate recipients of a gift of funds from St. Jacobs Optimist group.  The mandate of the Optimist club is to provide opportunities for children to develop to their full potential.  To this end, we have been able to offer a Lego Robotics club in the fall and again this winter.  While in its infancy, we hope to be able to reach more students throughout the coming years and provide them with an introduction to programming and robotics.   We have also been able to foster our students’ love of literature and writing by providing contact with two outstanding children’s authors.  This fall, Linda Bailey spoke to our primary and grade 4 students and at the end of January, Sigmund Brouwer will be addressing our junior and intermediate students and leading each class in a writing seminar.  

The last thing that the Optimist group wanted to provide was opportunities to build leadership skills in our students, with the goal of encouraging them to use their newly-developed skills both at school and in the community in future years.  To this end, they would like to sponsor selected students to attend the Ontario Educational Leadership Center for one of their leadership camps this coming summer.   This camp is located just north of Orillia, on Lake Couchiching, and offers a variety of learning opportunities for students having completed grade 6, or 7 and 8.  Please visit their website at http://www.oelccaso.com to view the many opportunities that will be offered.  

If you are interested in becoming one of the selected students, we invite you to complete the application form on the school website and submit it to Mrs. Mathers by February 1st for consideration.  Selections will be made by a group of staff and members of the Optimist club.  Pease direct all questions to Mrs. Mathers.


Sincerely, 

The staff of St. Jacobs School
